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Bradley

Henry Walker

Direct: 615.252.2363

Fax: 615.252.6363
hwalker@babc.com

November 3, 2016

Chairman David Jones
Tennessee Regulatory Authority
502 Deaderick St., 4™ Floor
Nashville, TN 37243

Re: InRe: Petition of Berry’s Chapel Utility, Inc. to Increase Rates and Charges;
Tariff to Recover the Cost of Financial Security; Implementation of Pass
Throughs for Sludge Removal, Electricity, Chemicals and Purchased Water
DOCKET 14-00004

Dear Chairman Jones:

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Authority that the $4.50 per month “Capital
Improvement Tariff Rider” approved in the above-captioned docket has been discontinued.

As ordered by the Authority (“Order Approving Settlement Agreement™ et seq., October
19, 2015) the surcharge was collected for twenty-four (24) months, beginning in October, 2015,
and continuing through September, 2016.

The utility has filed amended tariffs showing that the surcharge is no longer being
collected. The utility will continue to file quarterly reports concerning expenditures from the
surcharge fund, as required by the final order.

Sincerely,

BRADLEY ARANT BOULTY CUMMINGS LLP

By: // [Z //L/L/

Henry Walker

HW/dbi
cc: Vance Broemel
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